Cedar Hill Club Board of Trustees


Agenda 






 May 7, 2018 at 7:00PM
Attending:  
Nate Cogdill, Charlie Hicks, Ken Karamichael, Gwen Lentz, Laura Nesbitt. Rhonda Breen-Simone, Alisha Uccardi, Kathy Vladyka

Cyndee Wolff
Excused:  
NA

Call to Order:      
        7:06
Approval of Minutes:  3.23 Minutes, Nate, Rhonda 2nd 6 approve, 1 Abstain
4.9 Minutes – change requested - delete of ‘all family members’ – minutes were updated, Nate motion to accept, Cyndee 2nd, 6 in Favor, 1 Abstain
Next Meeting: June 4th at CHC, 7 PM

Open Board Meeting confirmed for June 24th 

OFFICER REPORTS:


President’s Report:  No Report
· Kiddie and main pool done

· Added air vents  - there are screws in a red solo cup on top of mail boxes – Charlie to get container and label for storage

· Ladders cleaned and placed in pools yesterday

· Lap pool will be completed by the end of the week

· Watch spam – Nate mentioned email going to spam and communication problems that may occur if people aren’t checking
· Employees should be communicating with the manager directly; Parents should not be involved in the manager/employee relationship
Secretary’s Report: No Report
· Calendar dates were reviewed and confirmed including events, open board meetings, tennis start and end, swim/dive start and end, parties, ‘fun’ Fridays
Treasurer’s Report:  No Report

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Pools and Grounds:   No Report 
Operations:  

No Report 
· Drinking water appt Friday
· Tues. 5/15 pool tested

· Cyndee to call for 5 gallon containers or 50 gallon of Chlorine to shock pools
· Concerns were discussed about the process of using liquid chlorine to shock pools, this is not being handled by guards but by trained management staff

· Motion to allow guests in at 4 PM on festivity day at half price guest fee. Nate motioned, Charlie 2nd.  2 in Favor, 6 Opposed (ken not in attendance) Motion did not pass.
· Motion tp allow guests in at 4 pm at full weekend guest rate. Kathy motioned, Cyndee 2nd 4 in Favor, 4 Opposed. Motion did not pass,  table till ken arrives
George Wade dialed in to provide an update on areas he is handling on behalf of the BOT:

· parking – we don’t have the required parking spaces and are not grandfathered as buildings were changed after the cutoff date for grandfathering without proper approvals from the township - historic aerials.com show changes happened after the 1/1/80 which is the date before which the property would have been grandfathered if there were no changes made

· Engineer produced a parking map to determine how many we have and it was determined there are 280 spaces

· George will testify at the zoning board meeting that we only spill over into the school lot one day a year during Championships and otherwise our lot is sufficient for our members
· Impervious land requires a give back by the D&R Canal, this will impact the parking area at the entrance directly to the right. Verizon will carry the cost for engineer drawings to remove the parking material and restore the grass which will help defer cost – this also causes us to lose some of the 280 spaces we have so we are further away from the number required for zoning
· Parking agreement with Cedar Hill Prep was not fully executed by CHC in 2012 

· Dolphin must be put on the list to winterize at the end of the year

· American Pools emailed for price for replacement covers. They are asking $750 to transport covers to evaluate them

· P&G to ask RWJ or a truckload of dirt to repair the damage done by the ambulance that was stuck on the property

·  A decision was made to continue to use Garden state to do water tests for the season 

· Drinking water scheduled to be tested on Friday 5.11 – note to run the water fountain prior to them coming

· Pump house water fountain is not working

· Chlorine permit filed with township
· Electrical permit was filed with township

· Ken to provide the camera installation update
· Table repair update: Put together a prototype of the way he thought we could bolt tables together. P&G needs to get the needed materials.
· Motion for George to represent CHC at the zoning board meeting. Nate motioned, Laura 2nd, 9 in Favor, motion passes
· Discussion about pumps being de-winterized since American Pools was not contracted to open pools this season

· Dolphin – we will take a gamble on it surviving the season and purchase one only on an as needed basis

· Snack shack vent needs to be cleaned, Jim needs to do other cleaning prior to inspection 

· Motion to sell Cushman for $250, Nate 2nd, 9 in Favor, 0 Opposed, 0 Abstain
Membership:

· Create a Membership committee to bring ideas to the board to increase membership and review and help applicants 

· Gwen, Nate, Laura, Charlie 
· Vote on Toan Hahn’s nephew special membership  - dates requested, 6.22 – 8.4  

· Move to approve the Special Membership, Rhonda motioned, Cyndee 2nd,  9 in Favor , 0 Opposed, 0 Abstain
· Motion to charge $250 Rhonda  motioned, Kathy 2nd,  9 in Favor, 0 Opposed, 0 Abstain
· Membership numbers reviewed:
· 303 active members  - including board members

· 3 checks for new members to be processed 
· Treasurer/ membership  is off by one with membership – needs to be reviewed and resolved
· 72 unused bond numbers

· 26 certified letters sent out 
· Late fees – 2 we are waiting on late fees before processing membership
· 4 members have not been heard from –
· Late fee revenue - $2900

Membership: No Report
Special Events: 
 No Report

By-Laws:

 No Report  
Grievance:

 No Report  
Nominating:                  No Report
Policy:


 No Report
Publicity:                       No Report

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Team:                 No Report
Communications:       No Report
Night before opening – pot luck dinner for board members
Adjourned: Motion to adjourn Ken, Cyndee 2nd, 9 in Favor, 0 Opposed, 0 Abstain
